
Page 1 of 1 

 

 

November 18, 2024 

 

Virginia Freedom of Information Advisory Council (“VFOIA Council”) 

c/o Alan Gernhardt, Esq., Executive Director 

General Assembly Building 

201 North 9th Street, 4th Floor 

Richmond, VA 23219 

 

Via email: foiacouncil@dls.virginia.gov 

 

Re: The Virginia Freedom of Information Act, Va. Code § 2.2-3700 et seq. (“VFOIA”); SB 324 

Work Group; Opposition to Legislative Draft 25101081D. 

 

Dear Mr. Gernhardt, 

 

As you know, I am a citizen member of the SB 324 Work Group (the “Work Group”). Per my 

statement, made during the Work Group’s scheduled meeting today, and to reiterate for the 

purposes of clarity and accuracy, please note my opposition to Legislative Draft 25101081D, lines 

230-251 specifically, and lines 220-285 more broadly. The bases for this notation of opposition are 

sufficiently articulated in the three memoranda that I have provided to the Work Group. Thank 

you.  

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

Ramin Seddiq 

PO Box 5533 

McLean, VA 22103 

ramins2536@gmail.com 


